
Dear Senators,  
 
SB 941 does not benefit Oregonians and in fact the manor the bill is written shows that the 
author or authors do not understand the current laws in place. This bill will do nothing other than 
placing undo restrictions on law abiding gun owners and place extensive burden on Federal 
Firearms Licensees.  
 
As the bill is written anyone selling, trading or gifting a gun will have to make that transaction 
through a licensed gun dealer. As the federal law is written any federally licensed gun dealer (or 
FFL) will have to enter said gun onto their own log books prior to conducting a federal 
background check. At that point the gun becomes property of the FFL. In the event the transferee 
does not pass a background check the original owner will then themselves have to go through a 
background check just to get their own gun back. All at a cost of $10 per background check in 
the state of Oregon.  
 
SB 941 is a poorly written bill by folks who are not educated on current law. Keeping guns out 
of the hands of criminals is a top priority for all law abiding, gun owning Oregonians. 
Unfortunately this bill is not a good method of accomplishing that objective. Please do the right 
thing and vote no on SB 941. 
 
Sincerely, 
    
Ty Stubblefield 
Cell; 541.643.5327     
 


